Upper Tyrone Township Supervisors Regular Meeting
June 9, 2015

Meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call:  Chuck Cook, present, Bill Edwards, present, Rich Beranek, present.

Persons Attending:  Solicitor Cicconi, Engineer, Bill Utzman, Ron Lewandowski, Len Lewandowski, Joe Quinn, Jackie Beranek and Secretary Lori Henry.

Mr. Edwards motioned to approve the May 12, 2015 regular meeting minutes as written.  Mr. Beranek seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Edwards, yes, Mr. Cook, yes.  Motion accepted.

Treasurers Report as of 06/09/2015:

(See Attached List)

Mr. Edwards motioned to approve the treasurer’s report for the month of June 2015.  Mr. Beranek seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Cook, yes, Mr. Edwards, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes.  Motion accepted.

Public Comment:
Ron Lewandowski asked whether there was any information regarding the stormwater catch basin and creek in the McClure area.

Bill Utzman stated that he wasn’t sure what Jacobs Creek Watershed was planning on doing since there is a proposed PennDOT project that would affect the area.  He understood that they were going to move it on Kendi Road.  He also knew that the Township was going to dredge the creek but did not proceed as they had received a PA One Call stating that they (JCW) were doing work there.

Joe Quinn ask if there was anyway the Township could warn residents when contracting contractors to perform sewage line work at their properties whether they are scan artists or reliable contractors.

Solicitor Cicconi explained that the Township could give residents pointers of what to look for but because of liability they couldn’t recommend or not recommend any contractor to a resident.

Motion to Pay Bills:
Mr. Beranek motioned to pay the bills for the month of June 2015.  Mr. Edwards seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Edwards, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Cook, yes.  Motion accepted.

Correspondence and Communication:

1st piece of corresponded read was from the Department of Transportation regarding state police fines paid to Township in the amount of $569.67.  AVAILABLE UPON REQUEST

2nd piece of correspondence was from the Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission regarding the Townships 2014 Act 13 disbursement for gas wells will be in the amount of $11,257.40.  AVAILABLE UPON REQUEST
Unfinished Business:

Mr. Edwards questioned what is being done with the sediment control at Curt Snyder’s property on Valley View Drive.

Mr. Utzman stated that he sent over the recent pictures of the water runoff from the last rain to the Fayette County Conservation District to take another look at it.

Mr. Cook stated that he would like the secretary to call Mr. Snyder and see if he can place the required sediment control items on his property to help with the runoff.  The Township has also received the plans from the engineer to place french piping along that area to help alleviate the issue.

Reports of Officials:

Mr. Beranek stated that the clean-up in the Township went fairly well with the exception for two areas that were missed from curb side pickup. (Company has been notified and will be picking up items for collection that they missed)
Mr. Cook announced that they are looking for a new TCC Representative for the Township due to the resignation of Judy Gilpin.  Anyone interested is to call the Township and let the secretary know.

Solicitors Report:  None

Engineers Report:

Mr. Utzman stated that the bids have come in and are under the estimated project cost.  They estimated the project at 7.9 million, bids came in at 7.7 million.  Hopes to award them at the next Township Sewage Authority meeting.

New Business:  

Mr. Beranek motioned to allow the assistant secretary to attend the QuickBooks seminar on June 30, 2015 at Fay-Penn located in Lemont Furnace.  Cost is $20.00.  Mr. Edwards seconded the motion.  Vote – Mr. Cook, yes, Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Edwards, yes.  Motion accepted.

Adjournment:

Mr. Edwards motion to adjourn the Upper Tyrone Township Supervisors regular meeting.  Mr. Beranek seconded the emotion.  Vote – Mr. Beranek, yes, Mr. Edwards, yes, Mr. Cook, yes.  Motion accepted.

Meeting adjourned at 5:58 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lori Henry

Secretary/Treasurer
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